

## POLITECHNIKA POZNAŃSKA

prof. dr hab. inż. Tomasz Łodygowski Rektor

RyE-045/15/17

Poznan 20th April 2017

Rector of NTUU "Igor Sikorsky Kyiv Polytechnic Institute" Mykhailo Zgurovsky

Dear Prof. Mykhailo Zgurovsky,

On behalf of Poznan University of Technology let me express our sincere gratitude to you and say thanks for warm reception and gracious hospitality during our visit to the National Technical University of Ukraine "Ihor Sikorsky Kyiv Polytechnic Institute" on April 6-7th, 2017.

We really appreciate an opportunity to get acquainted with the university and to set direct contacts between scientists.

We are welcome the partnership between our universities under the Memorandum of Understanding signed on 7th of April, 2017 within the Forum of Rectors of Polish and Ukrainian HEIs.

Looking forward to further development on cooperation in the educational and scientific fields, the university staff focuses on programs of bilateral international diplomas, joint participation in EU projects within HORYZONT 2020 and "ERASMUS+" programs. In this respect that we would like to extend our interest in the following directions:

- aviation and space engineering;
- machine building and mechanical engineering:
- biomedical technologies and engineering;
- environment safety and health policy;
- energy saving and energy efficiency;
- information security policy;
- sustainable development policy;
- computer science;
- chemical engineering and environmental protection;
- information and communication technology;
- metal physics and material science;

as well as in students' engineering projects and competitions, such as: Formula Student, StartUps and etc. We would really appreciate if you could send us your proposals, which could help in ineracting with specialists who have a shared interest in appropriate directions.

Once again, thank you for making our visit a memorable, and we are looking forward to exploaring new areas for cooperation.

Sincerely,

tu.